
Newsletter for the members of the Thurø 33 Club 
 
The club has not arranged any events since the general assembly March 7. 2020. 
A few days later the country was almost closed due to the restrictions caused by Covid-19. 
Later in the spring we announced, that all planned events had to be put on hold. 
As I turned out, this also included the general assembly to be held before the end of March 2021. 
Since the start of 2021 planning has been very difficult. All of our events have to be announced 
with a long notice, but introductions as well as terminations of the various restrictions have 
appeared with a very short notice. As it developed during the year, a new general assembly could 
first be convened late in the season. We chose to abstain from that. 
The board members level of activity since the start of 2021 has also been diminished by the fact, 
that almost all of them has suffered from problems with health, either personally or in their close 
family. For this reason Kristoffer has left the board and the club and put his boat for sale. 
The other board members are still in function; but collectively not at a satisfactory level. 
However the remaining board members have had a meeting on June 24. 
Here the subjects concerned financial topics, membership status, our homepage and future 
activities. 
Since the club had held no events for over a year at that time, it was decided not to collect 
member subscriptions for the year 2020. Those, who may have already paid, will get the payment 
transferred to the following year. 
 
We plan to have the next general assembly in the beginning of 2022. It will be convened with a 
long notice according to the articles of the club. 
The cashier has announced that he does not want to continue in the position. The chairman has 
more than two years ago told that he wanted to resign, and as mentioned above, Kristoffer has 
left the club. 
With the board in this state, we urgently encourage any club member, who would like to participate in 
the future management of the club to sign up as candidate for the coming board. 
 
Though the club activity has been on hold, the board members hope that the members of the club 
each and every one separately has had a couple of good sailing seasons since March 2020. 
We are looking forward to seeing as many of you as possible again in 2022. 
 
 
Kind regards  
The Board 
b. Jesper Nielsen 
 


